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DOC18/695151 

Mr Charlie Allan 
General Manager 
Ulan Coal Mines Limited 
PMB 3006 
MUDGEE  NSW  2850 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Mr Allan 

Landowner’s consent for Ulan Mine Modification 4  

I refer to Ulan Coal Mine’s application for landowner’s consent for lodgement of a Development 
Application (DA) for Modification 4. 
 
The request has been considered by the Minister for the Environment, who has granted consent to 
lodge the DA, in accordance with the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulations 2000.  
While landowner’s consent is required to submit the DA, it does not imply in any way approval of the 
proposed development. 
 
I understand this application relates to construction of dewatering bores with associated power and 
water lines and access trails in Durridgere State Conservation Area. As this land is reserved under the 
National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974, an access licence from the National Parks and Wildlife Service 
(NPWS) will be required before works may commence. 
 
I am advised that Ulan Coal Mine has responded to issues raised by the Office of Environment and 
Heritage in its formal review of submissions and through detailed draft development consent 
conditions. I am also advised that NPWS Mudgee has provided advice to you on the requirement for 
an access licence for the proposed works. 
 
Further information is available from Ms Lisa Menke, Manager Mudgee Area, NPWS on 6370 9000 or 
at lisa.menke@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
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Yours sincerely 

 
DAVID CRUST 
Director Blue Mountains Branch 
National Parks and Wildlife Service 

14/11/18 
 
Contact officer: LISA MENKE 

63709000 
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